Applications for Ballot By Mail information

This is a reminder that for those of you who prefer to vote by mail for the elections coming up in 2024, you must fill out and turn in your application no later than Friday, February 23, 2024 by 4:00 PM.   (PLEASE NOTE:  Applications must be made EACH YEAR, for that year’s elections.  Last year’s applications have all expired)

Applications for Ballots By Mail must be RECEIVED in the tax office by this date.  Postmark will not be honored for the BBM application.

You may qualify to vote by mail if you are 65 years of age or older, if you will be out of the county for the two week early voting period and election day, or if you are disabled.   In order to use the out of county reason, you must be able to provide an out of county address and the ballot must be mailed to that address.

Also, please note, that just because you are 65 or older you do not have to apply to vote by mail.  If you would rather vote in person, there will be two full weeks of early voting.   The first week is Tues thru Fri from 8:00 – 5:00 and the weekend in between will be early voting from 7:00 – 7:00 on Saturday and from 1:00 -7:00 on Sunday.  Then the last full week is 7:00 – 7:00 Mon thru Fri.   So there will be plenty of time to vote in person if you so desire.

If you have any questions or concerns, please call the tax office at 254-559-2732.
